The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

October 22, 2015

STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for a CALLED business meeting Thursday, October 22, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 Al Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order
at 3:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present

            Cindy Early            
Present

Norman Burton          
Present


Linda Pickelsimer
Present

Billie Burkhalter
Present

Chairman Blair turned the meeting over to board attorney Al Shumaker. Attorney Shumaker explained to the board that ADEM had offered to settle the lawsuit against the Utility Board for a total of $50,000.00, payable in monthly installments for a period of 12 months interest free. After some discussion, a motion was made by Cindy Early and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer to accept the settlement as presented.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 

In other business, Chairman Ken Blair presented the board with a proposal to the town in the hopes of settling the pending lawsuit between the two entities. (Attached) Upon the recommendation of Attorney Shumaker a motion was made by Ken Blair and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer to present the offer to the Mayor and Town Council for consideration. 

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT:

Agreement between The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff and The Town of Cedar Bluff concerning the ownership and A.T. & T. lease agreement associated with the water tank located in the Cedar Bluff Park.

1. The Utility Board agrees to allow the Town of Cedar Bluff to retain the $30,000.00 collected to date from AT&T's lease agreement. The Town of Cedar Bluff is to add $10,000.00 to the $30,000.00 for a total of $40,000.00 and apply for a matching grant to use for improvements to the Town Park. The Town of Cedar Bluff agrees to allow the Utility Board to verify all expenditures associated with these park improvements. 

2. The Utility Board will receive the next 5 lease payments in full starting with the November 2015 payment. And there after will receive 1/2 of all future payments associated with the water tank.

3. The Utility Board agrees to allow the Town of Cedar Bluff to use the automobile covers located at the lagoon located at 3900 Boundary Ave to store their garbage trucks, and allow the Town use of a vacant pond to wash the garbage truck on a monthly basis. Town will accept full responsibility of maintenance on said pond and assume any liabilities thereof.

4. The Utility Board agrees not to raise garbage billing rates except in case of a postage increase and/or unexpected growth. Whereas the Utility Board will only increase based on their cost increase.

5. The Utility Board and the Town of Cedar Bluff agree to share ownership of the water tank located in the Town Park and to share all future income and expenses 50/50.

6. The Utility Board agrees to continue to keep the water tank on their insurance policy and the Town of Cedar Bluff agrees to pay half of the yearly premiums from this day forward.

The meeting adjourned at 3:15.

APPROVED November 17, 2015: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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